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TOWARDS THE METHODIST CHURCH THE GAMBIA AUTONOMY

UPDATE FOR THE METHODIST COUNCIL, MARCH 2007.

The January Methodist Council appointed Brian Beck, John Hicks, Nwabueze Nwokolo and David Gamble to prepare the necessary documents (a Foundation Document and a Deed of Church order), working with The Gambia District.

This update follows the visit of the Revd David Gamble to The Gambia in February 2007.  That visit was preceded by meetings in Britain in January 2007, with representatives of the Gambia Synod Sydney Riley and Angela Andrews Njie.

A major question was whether it would be possible for the Foundation Document to be in the form of Gambian legislation, similar to the Methodist Church Act in Britain.  A meeting with the Vice President of The Gambia, the Minister for Religious Affairs and a representative of the Cabinet Office on 7th February suggested such legislation would be possible and would receive government support.  

A draft Foundation Document and Deed of Church Order were discussed with the Gambian Standing Committee on February 7th, and the fine detail is now to be considered by the Gambian Law and Polity Committee.  There will then be further consultations within The Gambia District on a number of matters of principle before the final drafts of the documents are completed.  

The adoption of Standing Orders is solely a matter for the Conference of The Methodist Church The Gambia, though the British drafting group had expressed willingness to be consulted if required.

There are still unanswered questions about how property will be transferred on autonomy and then held and managed in future.  More work has still be done on this, but it seems probable that something like the British model of custodian and managing trusteeship would be appropriate in the Gambia.  

In addition to agreeing the draft legislation and Deed of Church Order, the British Conference will be asked to adopt a number of resolutions relating to autonomy (the wording of which has still to be finalised).  The same resolutions will have to be adopted by The Gambian Synod.  The Conference will also need to appoint Representatives for the Foundation Conference.  

The original hope was that the process could be completed in 2008 but given the work still to be done 2009 now seems more likely.  In this case the final report will be presented to the Conference in 2008 rather than 2007.

Resolution

The Council receives the report.
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